	Minutes of the London Health & Safety Forum




Date of Meeting: 13 September  2011
Time:

10:00 to 12:00
Held at: 
London Councils Offices 591/2, Southwark Street, London, SE1 0AL

Room:

Committee Room 4

Present were:

Trevor Webster


Westminster (Chair)



Gary Mann



RB of Kensington & Chelsea (Vice Chair)

Lumina Herman


RB of Kensington & Chelsea

Melanie Farrow


Barking & Dagenham

Sue Emery



Brent

Liz Johnston



Croydon

Lynne Thorburn


Hackney

Garvey Saunders


Hackney Homes

Richard Buckley


Hammersmith & Fulham

Billy Cassidy



Haringey

Fabrice Terrodaire


Haringey

Sue Wilks



Havering

Michael La Rose


HSE

Caroline Woodliffe


Kingston upon Thames

Phil Day



Lewisham

Jon Robinson



Richmond

Chris Rackley



Southwark

Shila  Agnew



Waltham forest

Shervin Nejand


Wandsworth
Peter Dempsey


Westminster

Charles New



Whitgift Foundation

Alan Godden



BT/CWU

Garry Saunders


Hackney Homes

Apologies Received:

Victoria Hall



Hounslow



Jason Hughes



Islington

Peter Livock



City of London

Terri Loran



Hillingdon

Melanie Farrow


Barking and Dagenham

	Item
	Details and/or action agreed
	Action for and date

	1
	Presentation by Lawrence Waterman

Olympics – Health and Safety

London 2012 Construction Works - From Blank Canvas to completed programme
Details of the presentation can be found upon the London Health and Safety Network – website through the London Councils at www.londoncouncils.gov.uk


	All

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting 08 June 2011

Accepted.
TW reminded the group that previous agendas, minutes and presentations can be found on the London Councils website


	

	3
	Matters arising

None
	

	4
	HSE – legal and recent prosecutions update - Micheal

Micheal La Rose informed members that Domestic Gas Safety information has now been updated and further information can be found on the HSE Website. 

You can also find information on getting old and defective ladders out of the work place, and the old ladders exchange scheme. 

Micheal will provide Gary Mann with the name of the Project manager to discuss Waste, Reycling and Arboriculture.
Michael mentioned that their concentration was on those boroughs  involved with the Olympics and then it was expected that they will work outwards from those London Boroughs.
He also agreed to share a copy of the programme of audits and confirmed that those boroughs concerned would be notified in god time
	MR

	5
	Trevor Webster-Updated Loftsted Report

Trevor Webster informed members that only a few members took the opportunity to contribute and provide information as to what they thought was required from the Loftsted Report. Although he understood that a number of authorities had replied in the their own right

Generally the views of the forum members were:

· That where possible  were in favour of amalagamation of regulations, suggesting that one document would be the way forward.An example being the Asbestos regulations

· Having the ACoP in a more simple format would be beneficial for example the use of flow-charts for line managers to follow.

· Regulations and Code of Practise should not be abolished, a need for them to both be implemented appropriately and example to be given on how to implement them would be appreciated.
Trevor informed members that the time scale for the Loftsted review is for the end of October and is happy to put the paper on the website for viewing by members. 
	All


	Item
	Details and/or action agreed
	Action for and date

	6
	Asbestos Consultation – Gary Mann

GM reported that the HSE have a consultation on Asbestos and it is not expected that this group will present a joint paper to the HSE, but that individual Borough’s if they wish to respond should do so.

The following is key points within the document:

Following a complaint following the 2006 changes made by the UK against a previous EC Directive, it was found the UK had not fully implemented the EC Directive.

Reasons:

Omission of ‘Non-friable’ and ‘Without deterioration of non-degraded material’ from Article 3(3) (Exemption of certain lower risk work with asbestos materials;

· Notification of work

· Medical examination

· Record keeping

The UK have accepted the decision and rather than amend existing regulations it is intended revoke the CAR06 regulations and issue a single set of revised regulations.

In addition to the three reasons above it also exempts the lower risk works from the following requirements;

· Hold a licence

· Have arrangements to deal with accidents, incidents and emergencies; and

· Designate asbestos areas

Proposed

The document goes onto outline the proposed changes in a number of parts.

Part 1: Legal changes required to include the omitted terms of the Directive in the revised regulations and necessary consequential amendments (Goes on to explain the changes, followed by four questions)
Part 2: Proposed guidance to explain how the changes will work in practice

Part 2 – Views on the proposed guidance 
To help inform the development of guidance, views are invited on the types of asbestos-containing materials and work activities that should normally be categorised as Notifiable Non-Licensed Work (NNLW).


	All


	Item
	Details and/or action agreed
	Action for and date

	6. Continued
	Part 3 – Impact on Business

An impact assessment has been provided on the proposed changes within the document but limited data has made this difficult to provide a cost analysis and therefore the HSE has provided a list of occupations they feel may be affected and request that any areas they have missed should be notified to them.

There are then a further 14 questions they wish to have answered, from typical cost of medical examination to number of employees you feel will come under the new category NNLW (Notifiable Non-Licenced Work).

Alan Godden (BT) presented a card which provideds information on what action employee’s should  take if Asbestos is found in the work place, which they have found useful. Details shown below.


	All

	7.
	Tri-Borough  (LBHF/WCC/RBKC) – Trevor Webster

TW informed members that some of the services within our Councils  will be brought together,, for example the Libraries, Adult & Children Services etc.

A number of meetings have been held between WCC, RBKC and LBHF to discuss ways of making this work within the context of Health & Safety. 
The HR strategy is that a Senior Management Team within for example libraries will be employed by one borough and the staff underneath them within each Borough will remain under their own respective boroughs employment terms and conditions. .

TW mentioned that there will be a need to implement a number of KPI’s for the senior management team to enable them to confirm that each borough is meeting their respective health and safety objectives.
The objective is to have one set of KPIs for each library regardless of the employing authority.  

Also there will need to be some consistency around the areas of policy, standards and the ways of doing things will also be reviewed by each of the health and safety leads. 
A gap analysis is being conducted to see where further coming together of standards  can be made to tighten up processes across the three boroughs.

Each Council has informed each other of their training and what is available, with a view of making this available on a tri-borough basis.

Trevor also informed members that if any council member would like further information partnership with other council he would be more than welcome to speak with them.

Another area the will need further discussion is around Occupational Health, where two boroughs currently have in-house services, whereas the other is contracted out.
	All


	Item
	Details and/or action agreed
	Action for and date

	8.
	Riddor changes update – Gary Mann

Gary informed members that as an interim measure HSE will accept emailed RIDDOR notifications to a new email address hseriddor@hse.gsi.gov.uk.  This email address will only be available while the system is being tested.

The proposal within the consultation document have been accepted and will be filtered in between now and April 12th.

This was;

To look at moving RIDDOR from the 3 day to 7 days (apologies for confusion GM believes he quoted 10 days in error during the meeting), it is felt that this will coincide with the requirement for individuals to obtain a fit note from their GP if their absence is expected to last more than a week. This will ensure that a person who has suffere a reportable injury ahs had a professional medical assessment.


	All

	8
	AOB


TW requested that if members  have any useful health and safety contact numbers or information that could be added to the website, to e-mail to himself or GM.

TW said he is looking to put a directory on the London Borough Website with all the information sent to him.

If anyone has any ideas for presentations that they feel will benefit the members of this forum, then please provide details and any contacts you have so that we may consider these to TW or GM.
	All




	9
	Date of Next meeting:

Tuesday 6 December 2011

Future meetings:

Tuesday 6 March 2012

Tuesday 12 June 2012

Tuesday 11 September 2012

Tuesday 4 December 2012


	All


